Member Spotlight - Barbara Stanfield by Dave Parsons

To let NSSS members know their fellow members, the Post Boy will feature different members in its issues. This is a good chance to find out what others are interested in and the background of the member.

This month's featured member is **Barbara Stanfield**. Barbara was born in Los Angeles. As her Dad was a Navy pilot, they lived all over the place as he served for 23 years. Her husband Jerry was in the Army Nurse Corp so there were more moves from the U.S. to Germany, the DDR, and worldwide. She relocated to Reno in 1997.

Barbara is a long-time member of the NSSS, joining the club in the late 1990's. Barbara is now serving as the refreshment coordinator for our stamp club meetings.

Barbara's collecting interests are mostly topical as she enjoys fairy tale blocks, art on stamps, and culturally significant issues. In addition to stamp collecting, Barbara loves working in the yard.

Barbara enjoys time at the Sparks Railroad Museum and helping with the junior club. In the past she has worked at the Nevada State Fair, setting up exhibits and frames.



Barbara enjoys the NSSS as she likes the people in the group and enjoys learning about stamps. She feels part of our NSSS family. And the NSSS is appreciative of Barbara for all her work in coordinating our meeting refreshments.



Here for Barbara is a souvenir sheet issued in 2005 from China showing 5 Fairy Tales of Hans Christian Andersen: Top row (the stamps repeat in the next row but reversed) - *The Emperor's New Clothes, The Little Mermaid, Thumbelina, The Little Match Girl,* and *The Ugly Duckling.*